
St. Mary's PCCW Meeting Minutes 
 

Date: July 27, 2021 
Time: 6:03 pm 
Place: Gathering space at St Mary's 
The meeting called to order at 6:03 by Tiffany Garner, who lead us in a special prayer. 
Roll call: There were 14 women present. All groups were represented, except for St 
Catherine and St Bernadette's groups.   
 

Secretary's Report: 
The minutes from the last PCCW were read.  A motion to accept the minutes was made 
by T. Garner and 2nd by J. Spindler. All members agreed. 
 

Treasurer's Report: 
The treasurer's report, from September 2020 to June 2021, was presented by Missy 
Weiss. Our income from that time period was $9667.64 and our expenses were 
$10,141.97. Our ending balance was $22,062.99. A  motion to accept the treasurer's 
reports was made by J. Spindler and 2nd by M. Riebe. All members agreed. 
 

New Business: 

Scholarship 
Tiffany announced that this year's scholarship was given to Zack Weber. 
 

Steubenville Donation 
All members agreed that he PCCW would donate $500 per year to this event. This would 
include $500 for this year, 2021. 
 

Swim Club Donation 
Members of the PCCW decided to donate $500 to the Durand Swim Club/Pool. We also, 
would  sponsor a golf hole for $100. (An event being sponsored by the Rolling Greens 
Golf Course). 
 

Repair Request 
S. Wolfe sent a request for money ($10,650) from the PCCW to help defray costs for 
repair of the walls/steps to St. Mary's main entrance. After discussion, it was decided that 
more definite information/cost was needed before a monetary amount was given. This 
will be discussed again at our September meeting. 
 

Fall Festival: Our festival is October 2nd. The PCCW was asked to provide a dinner. The 
decision was to have pulled pork sandwiches, hot dogs, chips, coleslaw, and a pickle. 
This could be sit down or take out. St Catherine and St Martha's groups will spearhead 
the dinner. 
St Joan of Arc's group will provide desserts: bars, pies, cookies. 
St Ann's group will be in charge of  Tootsie Treasures. 



Other events: games,  Silent/Chinese auction will be discussed at September meeting. 
 

 

Funeral Groups and Sacristans 
Both D. Prissel and C. Prissel would like to resign as funeral group leaders .So we will 
need volunteers to assume these positions, as well as additional funeral helpers. Also, due 
to the fact that 2-3 sacristans have left, we have a need for them as well. 
Hopefully, when Time and Talent sheets are handed out at church, we will get volunteers 
for funerals, sacristans, the church festival, etc. Also, when sending out information about 
the festival; the group leaders will include a letter stating the need for volunteers for 
various church jobs/positions. 
 

Comments/Concerns 
The PCCW will pay for the cost of cleaning the kitchen prior to the start of school. 
It was suggested that a brief job description should be included for some of the positions 
at church. 
Our next PCCW meeting will be September 1, 2021. 
 

Motion was made to adjourn by J. Spindler and 2nd by G. Bauer.  The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:28 pm. We closed our meeting with the Hail Mary. 
 

Respectfully submitted,          Mary S  Riebe 
 


